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A welcome from the president

Dear Lindenwood Student:
If you will suffer a cliché with me, I can hardly believe 

that the opening day of fall classes is just a few days 
away.  I have a confession to make:  When in grade 
school, middle school, and high school, I did not es-
pecially relish the thought of starting a new academic 
year.  My college years changed all of that.  Those were 
the years of young adulthood.  There was much excite-
ment in the college environment because there was an 
auspicious combination of the following: relevant chal-
lenge; adult status coupled with the option of invoking 
student status when things got rocky; new freedom 
coupled with higher expectations of personal and pro-
fessional responsibility; seemingly limitless opportuni-
ties to meet truly interesting peers and professors; the 
greatest ideas homo sapiens had conceived since the 
human mind, as such, first became aware of itself.

I hope that your experience at Lindenwood will be 
that rich and fulfilling in the coming 
year.  Many exciting new courses await 
you the week of Aug. 27.  We have hired 
more than 20 new professors as well, 
most of whom have earned doctor-
ates or other terminal (that is, highest) 
degrees in their respective fields. Most 
of these scholars come to us with prior 
university teaching experience.  All of 
them are learning-oriented, student-centered profes-
sionals who will play significant roles in your personal 
and professional development. We have a booklet 
about your new professors available. 

I am keenly conscious of the fact that the University 
exists to serve your learning and developmental in-
terests.  As well, I recognize that your professors are 
the reason you attend Lindenwood – and the reason 
you stay here to complete your degree.  That is why 
Lindenwood selects only the best teachers.  Be sure to 
avail yourself of their gifts and their interest in you!

I have a lot of news for you – indeed, too much to 
convey in this letter.  I’ll save it for later venues, speak-
ing occasions, and writing opportunities coming this 
fall.  For now, I mainly want to say welcome!  I look for-
ward to greeting you on campus during the late days 
of summer and cheering with you as our football team 
generates thunder and lightning against opponents in 
Hunter Stadium – and, believe me, it will!

Very sincerely yours,

James D. Evans, Ph.D.
President
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By Erin Marshall
Legacy Staff Writer

College life is beginning. 
It can often be a bittersweet 
mixture of excitement and 
anxiety as endeavors are 
made into a new way of life. 
However, Lindenwood’s Stu-
dent Activity Department 
has several activities avail-
able to make sure incoming 
freshmen feel at home. 

 The First Year Experience, 
dedicated to freshmen the 
week before semester class-
es begin, is run by Shane 
Williamson who will be 
available for questions and 
concerns. Also, new Student 

Activities Director Kerry Cox 
plans for even more cam-
pus life events and activities 
than in years past. 

 Orientation begins 
Wednesday, Aug. 22. Stu-
dents can have coffee with 
President James Evans from 
1-4 p.m. in the VIP room of 
the Hyland Performance 
Arena and are invited to a 
barbecue dinner at Hunter 
Stadium from 4-6 p.m.

 On Thurday, Aug. 23, an 
opening session for all fresh-
men will be held from 8:45-
10 a.m. at Hyland Perfor-
mance Arena. Afterwards, 
each faculty division will 

have a meeting for fresh-
men to explain degree pro-
grams and requirements for 
interested majors:
 Fine Arts will be from 

12-5 p.m. at the LUCC Audi-
torium and Gallery.
 Management will be 

from 2-5:30 p.m. in the Lead-
ership Room of Spellmann 
Center.
 Humanities will be from 

3-5 p.m. in the Loft.
 Communications will be 

from 3-5 p.m. in the VIP 
Room of the Hyland Perfor-
mance Arena.
 Sciences will be from 3-

5 p.m. in Young Hall Audito-

rium.
 Human Services will be 

from 3-5 p.m. in Butler Par-
lour.
 Education will be from 

3-5 p.m. in the Connection 
in Spellmann Center. 

 On Friday, Aug. 24, each 
athletic team will have a 
presentation for interested 
participants in the LUCC 
Auditorium from 3:30-5:30 
p.m. A barbecue dinner and 
carnival will follow from 6-10 
p.m. in the lower level park-
ing lot of Spellmann Center. 

Welcome to college, here’s what’s up this week

By Melissa Cossarini
Assistant Managing Editor

Being a first year college 
student involves changes. 
Many students move away 
to live in dorms, separated 
from family and forced to 
take care of themselves. To 

make the transition easier, 
Lindenwood University pro-
vides a Student Counseling 
and Resource Center where 
students can visit confiden-
tially with professionals and 
interns to get questions 
answered and concerns ad-
dressed.

 “Freshmen students strug-
gle with being away from 
family, money management 
and time management,” said 
Jan Munro, assistant profes-
sor in counseling. “We want 
to be open to any services 
students need.”

The center is located off 
campus at the Lindenwood 
University Counseling Cen-
ter, in the LU Cultural Center, 
two blocks west of campus 
at 400 N. Kingshighway. An-
dreoff and Munro said they 
respect a student’s right to 
privacy and feel the off-cam-
pus location will better fulfill 
that need.

 The SCRC is open Monday 
through Friday. Professors 
and interns are available as 
needed, mostly afternoon 
and evening hours. Students 
are also welcome to visit on 
the weekends with an ap-
pointment.

 For more information 
about the counseling pro-
gram and center, the profes-
sors encourage anyone to 
stop by or visit LUcounsel-
ing.com for more details.  

Counseling Center strives to meet student needs



By Andrea  Kinnison 
Legacy Staff Writer

Being a senior in high 
school is something of a 
power trip for certain stu-
dents. I’m sure a good ma-
jority of my fellow incoming 
freshman classmates at one 
point or another (myself in-
cluded) felt the surge of au-
thority that being a senior 
possessed. For 10 months 
we were on top of the food 
chain, the big dogs on cam-
pus.

But now; now we’re new-
bies. We’re in a whole differ-
ent environment, an envi-
ronment few of us are used 
to. There’s no power tripping 
with us here; mostly there’s 
just an air of uncertainty. I 
spent my senior year crav-
ing more independence, 
but now that I have it, I hard-
ly know where to start with 
managing it correctly.

College has always been a 
grand yet vague idea in my 
mind, and now that I’m fac-
ing it I’m bombarding myself 
with questions that I’m sure 
plenty of other freshmen 
face as well. What do I need 
to bring? How am I going to 
keep up good study habits? 
What’s my social life going 
to be like? Will I even man-
age to have a social life with 
this class schedule? 

 I wish I could end that 
paragraph with something 
along the lines of “But luck-
ily, I’ve found a good answer 
to each of these questions.” 
Unfortunately, I can’t. I’ve 
scoured Target for dorm 
décor, stocked up on note-
books and pens, and spent 
more on back-to-school 
clothes than I should have, 

yet I still have no idea if I’m 
bringing enough away with 
me. Or too much, for that 
matter.

Study habits? How can I 
make sure I start off with 
good study habits if I 
haven’t even stepped inside 
a Lindenwood classroom 
yet? And there’s no way 
short of divining tea leaves 
that I’ll know who I’m going 
to be socializing with. Basi-
cally, no matter how much I 
think of or try preparing for 
college, I will never be close 
to prepared.

 I can dwell on it all I want, 
but I have a feeling that the 
main way I’m going to find 
out how to make this whole 

college thing work out for 
me is through experience.

 Now don’t get me wrong; 
this doesn’t mean we 
should just show up and ex-
pect to wing it through our 
first semester. Ask college-
wise friends for advice, pick 
up some books on topics 
we think we should know 
about. Also, from what I’ve 
discovered so far, the Inter-
net is a college freshman’s 
best friend when it comes 
to trying to figure out what 
in the world we’re supposed 
to be doing.

But every situation is dif-
ferent for different people, 
and sometimes these re-
sources just won’t cut it. 
Face it; we freshmen prob-
ably won’t be fully prepared 
for college, no matter how 
hard we try. But as long as 
we make pretty good deci-
sions as circumstances arise, 
I’m sure we’ll be OK.
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DREAM...
Anthem individual healthcare plans are designed to fit your growing needs.

Serving the St. Charles Community for over 25 years!

College Students
no longer eligible for your parents plan?

Steven J. Lang,
President

Lang Insurance Service, Inc.  is an authorized agent in Missouri for Anthem Blue Cross and Blue Shield.

Anthem Blue Cross and Blue Shield is the trade name for RightCHOICE® Managed Care, Inc. (RIT), Healthy Alliance® Life Insurance Company (HALIC), and HMO Missouri, Inc. RIT and certain affiliates administer non-HMO 
benefits underwritten by  HALIC and HMO benefits underwritten by HMO Missouri, Inc. RIT and certain affiliates only provide administrative services for self-funded plans and do not underwrite benefits. Independent 
licensees of the Blue Cross and Blue Shield Association.  ®ANTHEM is a registered trademark. The Blue Cross and Blue Shield names and symbols are registered marks of the Blue Cross and Blue Shield Association.

Insurance Service, Inc.

Just call 636-441-0211 or Toll-Free: 888-441-0211
www.langinsurance.com

3833 elm

with student ID
10% discount
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ALLIN’S 
DINER

636-946-5556

Being a freshman all over again
Andrea
Kinnison

Staff
Writer

By Dan Sonderman
Managing Editor

Russ Hunt, general man-
ager of the café, wants new 
students to feel comfortable 
and welcome there. “We’re 
here to provide high quality 
service and meals,” he said. 
“We want to be a part of 
(students’) lives.” 

Located on the second 
floor of the Spellmann Cen-
ter, The Lindenwood Uni-
versity café offers students 

an abundant variety of food 
choices. They can chow 
down from the main line, 
serving traditional home-
style meals, or the short-
order line serving burgers, 
grilled cheese, hot dogs, 
fries and more. There’s also 
a full salad bar with soup, 
a deli with fresh meat and 
cheeses and a pizza and 
dessert line.

“There’s something for ev-
eryone,” Hunt said.

For the student on the go, 
LU offers a service call grab 
and go. From the hours of 
10 a.m. to 2 p.m., hungry 
students can pick five items 
and eat on the run or in their 
dorm room. Grab and go, 
located in the Loft in But-
ler Hall, serves sandwiches, 
chips, fruit, desserts and 
other food items.

Junior Angela Moore, a 
business administration ma-
jor, complimented the café 

on the variety of food lines, 
but said it’s usually the same 
kind of food. “It doesn’t re-
ally have very much taste,” 
she said. “It’s not always 
fresh.”

She prefers to use grab 
and go instead of the café, 
because grab and go is 
much faster. 

Hunt wants students to 
bring concerns about the 
café to his staff so they can 
correct the problem, not 
just let it linger.

“If they would come to us 
we would try to take care 

of the problem,” he said. “I 
guess it’s easier to tell friends 
what they think of the café 

than to tell us. We’re con-
cerned about the students’ 
welfare, too.”

Ya gotta eat ... and café is the place to do it 
Normal Hours of Operation

Saturday-Sunday
 Brunch 
11 a.m. to 2 p.m.
 Dinner 
4 to 6 p.m.
Monday-Friday
 Hot Breakfast 
7 to 9 a.m.
 Continental Breakfast
9 to 10 a.m.

 Lunch
10 a.m. to 2 p.m. 
 Grab and Go
10 a.m. to 2 p.m.
Monday-Thursday
 Dinner
4:30 to 7:30 p.m.
Friday
 Dinner 
4:30 to 6 p.m.
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Wan Computers

1606 Country Club Plaza
(636) 947-9699

A mile and a half from LU in Country Club Plaza
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Monday-Friday 
Sunday 

10 a.m.- 6 p.m.
10 a.m.- 3 p.m.
10 a.m.- 6 p.m.
10 a.m.- 3 p.m.
10 a.m.- 6 p.m.
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By Melissa Cossarini
Legacy Staff Writer

Lindenwood University can be over-
whelming. Freshman students are wel-
comed by a crowd of unfamiliar faces and 
plenty of questions about how they’re 
supposed to find their way in the college 
world.

The First Year Experience is a program 
created to ease the task of getting to know 
more about Lindenwood.

 “The First Year Program concentrates on 
the student’s academic performance, re-
views grades, and helps with any personal 
or social concerns,” said Shane Williamson, 
director of the program.

 Since her first day at Lindenwood on 
March 1, Williamson has helped to create 
the new program. The First Year Experi-
ence is designed primarily for freshmen, 
but does include transfer students with 24 
credit hours or less.

 The program also added a new course 
called LUL101. The course replaced the pre-
vious community living class with a more 
hands-on approach. The required two-
credit class meets twice a week, and stu-
dents will attend an organizational meeting 

during the semester. 
 In order for students to become more fa-

miliar with Lindenwood, Williamson encour-
ages everyone to get involved. “I explain 
more about student activities, and that we 
will have a student organizational fair.”

 Like other colleges, freshmen need to un-
derstand what it takes to be a good student. 
“I would tell students to make graduating 
from Lindenwood their number one prior-
ity. Go to class, ask for help, and engage in 
the Lindenwood community,” said William-
son. 

 “To see students evolve is an amazing 
feeling,” she said. “The students are full of 
energy and we can equip them with the 
tools to do well.”

 The campus is going through a variety 
of transformations, but manages to stay 
focused on serving the needs of students. 
For more information about First Year Expe-
rience, freshmen and transfer students can 
contact Williamson at (636) 949-4728.

 “I am looking forward to seeing every-
thing come together and unfold. The pro-
gram and course is brand new and we want 
to make it a good experience for the cam-
pus,” said Williamson.

First Year Experience aims 
to help freshmen succeed

Shane Williamson 
takes a break from 
preparing first 
week freshmen 
activities. William-
son is the director 
of First Year 
Experience, which 
focuses on helping 
students make the 
transition from 
high school to col-
lege life.

Legacy photo by 
Melissa Cossarini
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Imo’s invented square-sliced, thin-crust St. Louis style pizza over forty years ago, and 
for over twenty years, it’s been voted the Number One pizza in the greater St. Louis 
area. If you’re from out of town, you’ll have to find out why. If you’re from St. Louis, 
you already know why. It’s simple; an Imo’s pizza is delicious. And our appetizers, 
sandwiches, pastas and salads are just as delicious. So while you’re studying at night, 
or need a quick lunch or dinner, call us for pick up or delivery or stop by.  We’re just 
down the street. Below are some great back-to-school coupons for you to enjoy.

From The Pizza That Cornered The Market

2260 First Capitol Drive
(636) 946-5040
The Square Beyond Compare ™

www.imospizza.com
Each store independently owned and operated

12/31/07

12/31/07

12/31/07

12/31/07

Welcome Back Students 

Dine In  Carry Out  Delivery
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